

Minutes of the Village of Algonquin Special Liquor Commission Meeting Held in Village Board Room on December 20, 2016

<u>CALL TO ORDER</u>: Liquor Commissioner John Schmitt called the meeting to order at 7:10 pm and requested Deputy Village Clerk Michelle Weber to call the roll. Present: Brian Dianis, Jim Steigert, Jerrold Glogowski, Debby Sosine, Bob Smith, John Spella. (Quorum established)

Staff in attendance: Tim Schloneger, Andrew Warmus, Russ Farnum, Police Chief John Bucci.

1. Approve an A-3 Liquor License for Basta's Corporation, d/b/a Mandile's Italian Ristorante and Catering, 2160 Lake Cook Road, Algonquin

Basta's Corporation, d/b/a Mandile's Italian Ristorante Banquets and Catering, 2160 Lake Cook Road, Algonquin, has applied for a Class A-3 Liquor License (restaurant / consumption on premises). The business is being taken over by a new entity beginning December 22, 2016. This license is only for the period ending April 30, 2017; it will then be renewed for the next fiscal year. Basta's Corporation, d/b/a Mandile's Italian Ristorante Banquets and Catering they have complied with the Village's requirements by completing the submittal of all documents and fees as required by the Village of Algonquin for obtaining the license pertinent to their establishment. All fees have been paid and all documents are in order.

Trustees Smith, and Dianis questioned the owners in regards to BASSET training and what steps will they take to prevent selling to minors. Mr. Dianis expressed the seriousness of selling to minors.

Consensus of the Commissioners was to advise & consent to this license

<u>ADJOURNMENT</u>: There being no further business, Commissioner Schmitt adjourned the meeting at 7:18 p.m.

Submitted: _	
	Michelle Weber, Deputy Village Clerk